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The Hackney-Norins Society met at the recent
AAD meeting in San Francisco.  Members of
the Hackney-Norins Board met and discussed
departmental progress.  The reception was
held immediately after and was well-attended
by friends and colleagues.  Dr. Travers gave a
short speech to update the group.  Highlights
included that the Lewis Professorship funding
is on track, the new Dr. Theodore Arlook
Professorship
was

announced, and new faculty members Drs.
Ravi Krishnan and Anita Haggstrom were
introduced to the community.  Following Dr.
Travers’ talk, Hackney-Norins Society
President Dr. Chris Rehme presented Dr.
William “Joe” B. Moores with the Hackney-
Norins Medal for his many contributions of
time, talent and treasure to the Hackney-
Norins Society and the Department.  It was
obvious to all that Dr. Moores was touched
by this well-deserved award, which is the
highest honor given by this society.

It is with great excitement that we announce
that Drs. Anita Haggstrom and Ravi Krishnan
will be joining the Department.  Dr. Ravi
Krishnan is a dermatology surgeon who did his
dermatology residency at Baylor and is finishing
his micrographic surgery fellowship with Dr.
Heide Donnelly in Dayton, Ohio.   Dr. Anita
Haggstrom is a pediatric dermatologist who did
her dermatology training at the Medical College
of Wisconsin, and a two-year pediatric
dermatology fellowship at the University of

California San Francisco with Dr. Ilona Frieden.
Welcome aboard!

NEW FACULTY DOCTORS HAGGSTROM AND KRISHNAN

TO JOIN DEPARTMENT

HACKNEY-NORINS SOCIETY MEETS IN SAN FRANCISCO

Drs. Norins & Haggstrom

Dr. Moores and Ree

Drs. Haggstrom & Krishnan
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Dr. Stephen Wolverton for
organizing the very successful

tenth Cutaneous Biology Course—over
200 residents from all over the country
attended this one and a half-day course
this Fall here in Indianapolis.

Drs. Nico Mousdicas and Neda
Ashourian for getting their short report
on a patient with pellagra in the New
England Journal of Medicine.

Dr. Jeffrey Travers for recently being
awarded a Veteran’s Administration
Merit Review research grant.

On February 23, 2006, the IU Dermatology
Student Interest Group hosted a talk by Dr.
Patrick Logan at the Indiana University School
of Medicine.  According to senior medical
student Laura Mathis, Dr. Logan showed
slides from his many medical mission trips to
Honduras and Kenya.  He discussed his team’s
efforts, providing basic medical care and
building structures in Nuevo Paraiso and
Pedro Alta.  The team provided soap,
shampoo, toothbrushes, anti-parasitics, and a
one-year supply of vitamins for all the patients
who were seen.  The most frequent
dermatologic conditions that he treated were
skin cancer, eczema, psoriasis, and serious
fungal and bacterial infections.  A brief-
question-and answer period followed the
lecture.

The meeting was well-attended by IU medical
students and dermatology residents.  It
exposed them to overseas medical missions
and showed how dermatologists can
contribute in this setting.  It also allowed
students to learn more about various possible
aspects of dermatology practice. And what a
stellar role model Dr. Logan is for our future
dermatologists!

DR. LOGAN TALKS TO

IU DERMATOLOGY

STUDENT INTEREST GROUP

Mark your calendar!  The date for the Spring IDS
Clinical Meeting will be the second Wednesday
of May (May 10), 2006, and will be held again at
the Dermatology Clinic at the Adult Outpatient
Center.  The conference will begin with patient
viewing at 10 A.M., with lunch and the business
meeting held at the University Place Conference
Center at 12:00.  We are thrilled to announce that
the 2006 Moores Lecturer will be former chair Dr.
Arthur Norins, who will give a lecture entitled,
“What I have Seen”.
To schedule a patient, please contact chief
residents:
Drs. Krista Shackelford
     pager:   312-0081;
     e-mail:  kshackel@iupui.edu     or
Lawrence Mark
     pager:   312-0080
     email:   lamark@iupui.edu

Looking forward to seeing you then!

SPRING 2006 INDY DERM

Dr. Logan and Future Dermatologists



DEPARTMENT OF DERMATOLOGY AND THE HACKNEY-NORINS SOCIETY

WELL-REPRESENTED AT THE AAD MEETING

Members of the Department and Hackney-Norins Society were very busy in San Francisco.
The busiest faculty by far was Dr. Stephen Wolverton, who gave lectures entitled Drug Eruptions
and Toxicities in the Internal Medicine Course, Drug Interactions in the Dermatology Review
Course, Drug Controversies in the Therapeutics and How Medications Work Symposium, and
Critical Drug Interactions in the Drug Actions Symposium.  Dr. Jeffrey Travers directed the
Resident and Fellows Symposium, and gave a lecture entitled Tacrolimus and Pimecrolimus:
Thinking Outside of the Black Box in the Therapeutics and How Medications Work Symposium.
The Gross and Microscopic Symposium hosted presentations from our talented colleagues,
including residents Dr. Neda Ashourian who gave a presentation entitled Ulcerative Necrobiosis
Lipoidica and Ernest Lee who gave presentations entitled Hyperkeratosis Lenticularis Perstans
(Flegel’s Disease) in an African-American, Abdominal Kaposiform Hemangioendothelioma with Kasabach-
Merritt Phenomenon and Palmolplantar Eccrine Hidradenitis with Exclusively Pulmar Presentation.
University of Missouri medical student Holly Hare (along with Drs. Ernest Lee, Nico
Mousdicas, and Steven Billings) presented a paper entitled PCR Confirmed Cases of Erythema
Induratum of Bazin and Nodular Tuberculid.

Drs. Christopher Boyher, Lawrence Mark, Charles Lewis and Neda Ashourian presented a
poster entitled “Interesting Cases from Indiana University”.  Drs. Neda Ashourian, Steven
Billings and Stephen Wolverton presented a poster entitled “Ulcerative Necrobiosis
Lipoidica”.  Drs. Ernest Lee, Nuco Mousdicas, Sheila Roumpf and Steven Billings presented
a poster entitled “Abdominal Kaposiform Hemangioendothelioma with Kasabach-Merritt
Phenomenon”.  Drs. Ernest Lee, Nico Mousdicas, Sheila Roumpf and Steven Billings presented
a poster entitled “Hyperkeratosis Lenticularis Perstans (Flegel’s Disease) in an African-
American”.

IUSOM Medical students were also very busy at the AAD meeting.  Ann-Marie Hyatt along
with co-authors Megan Landis, Dr. Jeffrey Travers, and Dr. Nico Mousdicas presented a poster
entitled “Impetiginized Atopic Dermatitis Lesions Contain Significant Amounts of Lipoteichoic
Acid”.  Kelly Stankiewicz along with co-authors Drs. Ernest Lee and Steven Billings presented
a poster entitled “Unusual Presentation and Therapeutic Complications in a Case of Erythema
Elevatum Diutinum Presenting in a Patient with Longstanding Leukocytoclastic Vasculitis
Being Treated with Colchicine”.

Congratulations to all for a great job done!
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A reminder to all that the IU Department of Dermatology Grand Rounds will be held the 1st and
3rd Wednesday mornings of each month.  The patient viewing will take place from 8-9 am in the
Adult Outpatient Center Dermatology Clinics (UH 3240), with the patient discussions from 9-
10:30 am the third floor AOC conference room.  The following lecturers are scheduled for talks
after the patient discussions:

Mar 15 Dr. Christopher Touloukian/IU Surgical Oncology/ Melanoma Update
Mar 29 Professional Development:

Brian Wheeler, “Saving for Retirement”
Apr 5 Dr. Thomas Stasko/ Vanderbilt/ “Skin cancer in organ transplant patients”
Apr 19 Dr. Alanna Bree, St. Louis University/Pediatric Dermatology/

“Basal Cell Nevus Syndrome”
May 3 Professional Development:

Professor Marshall Kapp, J.D./ Southern Illinois University /””Practicing
Defensive Medicine Positively:  Risky Business and Its Legal Management”?

May 17 Dr. Meg Gaffney/Ethics/”Conscience”
May 31 Dr. Meg Gaffney/Ethics/”Conscience”
Jun 7 Dr. Dirk Elston/Geisinger/”Bugs” & “Life Threatening Dermatoses”
Jun 21 Professional Development:

Brian Wheeler, “Partnership Basics”

Please try to join us—in addition to interesting cases, hot coffee and bagels, good fellowship, each
conference is approved for 2 hours of category I CME credit.

DEPARTMENT OF DERMATOLOGY GRAND ROUNDS


